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NOTICE of PUBLIC FORUM 

Subject: Temporary Closure of West 33rd Street between Tenth and Eleventh Avenues

When : 

Where : 

Wednesday, June 24, 2015 

413 Tenth Avenue, at the corner of West 33rd Street

Entrance on Tenth Avenue

Time: 4:00 PM - 6:00 PM 

The New York City Department of Transportation (DOT) in conjunction with Hudson 
Yards Development Corporation (HYDC), proposes to temporarily close West 33rd Street 
between Tenth and Eleventh Avenues to facilitate the re-profiling of the street which is a 
component of the Hudson Yards Redevelopment Project. The affected street segment is 
proposed to be closed July 2015 through Fall 2016. By law all street closures which last 
longer than 180 days require a public forum (Section 19-107 (b) of the NYC Administrative 
Code) and the preparation of a Community Reassessment, Impact, and Amelioration 
(CRIA) statement. The requirement for the issuance of a CRIA statement may be satisfied 
by the delivery of an Environmental Assessment Statement (EAS), Environmental Impact 
Statement (EIS) or similar document required by law to be prepared in relation to the street 
closure. The CRIA or an EAS/EIS should incorporate any public comments and responses 
received during the public forum.

DOT in collaboration with HYDC will be holding this public forum to present information 
about the temporary street closure.  Members of the public and affected Community 
Board(s) and elected official(s) are invited to attend and will be given the opportunity to 
make comments.  This forum complies with Local Law 24 of 2005 (Title 34, Chapter 2, 
Section 2-16 of the Rules of the City of New York).

If you have any questions about the street closure, 
please contact Margaret Forgione (NYCDOT) at 

mforgione@dot.nyc.gov or Lincoln Patel 
(HYDC) at lpatel@hydc.org.




